
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

March 21, 2025 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar March 21, 

2025. 

In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden (by phone), Vice Chair Jeremy 

Taylor, Secretary Jim Symons, Director of Election and General Registrar Susan 

Jett, Deputy Registrar Celina Haydon. 

At 9:10 AM the meeting was called to order.  Minutes from the January meeting 

were approved. 

We discussed the continued issues facing the office staff. Discussion was held on 

the use of ozone generators to help with air quality. It was decided to proceed 

with a second opinion and testing since everyone is still showing symptoms during 

work hours.  Then new test should include surface and air testing using the 

company from VA Beach.  

The budget was reviewed and without moving expenses, it is down from last year.  

It was agreed that we did not need to attend the budget workshop sessions with 

BOS. 

The LESS was discussed and our 2025 standings on compliance.   

L & A testing is set for April 24th.   May 2nd early voting begins if primary is held.  

Most likely will be a dual. 

  

Having no further business, 

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 AM 

 

 

Regards, 

Jim Symons, Secretary, LCEB 

 


